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2021 Legislative Session 

 

Reference 

No.: 
CR-068-2021  

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: Committee of the Whole 

Date: 06/24/2021  

Action: FAV  

 

REPORT: Favorable 10-0: Council Members Hawkins, Anderson-Walker Davis, Dernoga, Franklin, 

Harrison, Ivey, Streeter, Taveras, and Turner. Absent: Glaros 

 

The Prince George’s County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole on June 24, 2021 to 

consider CR-068-2021.  As proposed the resolution will continue certain benefits for County employees 

called to active duty. 

 

CR-068-2021 will continue to provide the following: 

Eligibility for a salary supplement equaling the difference between the employee’s county rate of pay and 

his/her military base rate of pay, without the employee having to exhaust their annual, personal or 

compensatory leave. 

 

Eligibility for healthcare benefits to continue once the employee enters a leave without pay status, with 

the County paying both the employer and employee portions of the healthcare premiums. 

 

CR-068-2021 will merely continue the same provisions which were provided under CR-019-2019. These 

benefits will expire on March 1, 2023. 

 

The Office of Law reports CR-068-2021 to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments to its 

adoption. 

 

The Policy Group reports that CR-068-2021 will merely continue existing County benefits. 

 

After discussion, the Prince George’s County Council, sitting as the Committee of the Whole, voted CR-

068-2021 out favorably 10-0. 

 


